CUNY Council of Chief Librarians
Minutes
March 12, 2018
Baruch College Library
 
Members Present: - A. Downing (Baruch), K. Dreyer (BMCC), M. Mallery (BC), M. Miller (BCC), Stewart (CC), A. Stempler (CSI), P. Thistlethwaite (GC), B. Gray (GSJ), L. Cediera-Serantis (GSLIS), A. Beth (GCC), M. Ford (HCC), L. Sullivan (JJ), J. Murphy (KCC), S. White (LCC), J. Lim (LAW), K. Schlesinger (LC), N. Almeida (LACUNY), A. Oulanov (ME), M. Smale (NYCCT), N. Egan (OLS), G. Gosselin (OLS), K. Hart (QC), J. Galvin (QCC), P. Callahan (SUNY)
 
Excused - D. Ortiz-Zapata (HC), A. Verbovetskaya (OLOS), N. Kinyatti (YC)
 
Visitors – J. Drobnicki (YC)


I. Call to Order – 10:04 a.m.
II. February 5th Minutes - Approved
Announcements – Lim spoke briefly about her imminent retirement and the posting of her position. 
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III. Ongoing Business
i. Personnel and Professional Development Committee -  Mallery confirmed the “Implicit Bias” workshop at BC on June 7.  Registration mechanism for two librarians from each location to be made available. Miller indicated that no progress has been made on the Chief’s manual.  LibGuide for a list of grant opportunities made available by LACUNY Professional Development Round Table representatives, D. Stadler and M. Ehrenpreis.  Ad Hoc Diversity and Inclusion Task Force – Smale indicated that no further action has taken place regarding proceeding with IMLS grant.

ii. CCL candidate nominations for May meeting – Council still seeking more candidates of Chief’s Exec. Committee election scheduled for May 2018. Current Chair, and Secretary are not re-upping.

IV. Office of Library Services Reports
a. University Dean for Libraries – Report submitted. Gosselin indicated that the ILS RFP is active and that he hopes to award a contract by July 1, 2018.  OLS will seek individual library support for cost-sharing on the EZ Proxy hosting fees.  (As of these minutes, this item has been stepped back.)  He also recounted further progress on CUNY OERs efforts.  Thistlethwaite inquired about potential target migration platform for replacement of Academic Works, citing HAIKU as a major contender. 
b. ERAC – Report submitted. Egan cited report. She reminded of the Washington Post subscription availability. Discussion regarding the STEM allocation ad hoc group indicated that the group should reconvene in summer 2018.

V. Library Systems – No report.
VI. Liaison Reports
a. SUNY – Callahan indicated that SUNY Libraries were in the finalist stages of the Director search and will look forward to now planning for further staffing for the centralized effort.  SUNY is planning a summer ’19 implementation of ALMA.  He also told of the developing SUNY Open Access Resources library interface. SUNY Librarians will meet in April in Syracuse; Elsevier costs will be a major agenda item.

b. LACUNY – Almeida referenced submitted report. Reminded of the April 27th and March 15 LACUNY events/trainings.  Due to family emergency, Dawes canceled as Institute Keynoter.  Group is seeking new keynote speaker.

c. GSLIS – Cedeira-Serantes briefly listed successes with Internships across CUNY libraries.  She also indicated that she would be cycling off as CCL / GSLIS representative.

VII. New Business
a. Raising the $5 limit to block patrons from remote online access – Dreyer discussed need to raise blocking limit and group agreed to investigate disassociating the database blocking from this threshold on circulating overdues.  (Gosselin will follow up.)  Group voted on and passed Dreyer’s motion to increase blocking fine amount to “at least” $25.  (Again, Gosselin will follow up to get fine tables changed centrally.) Dreyer also moved to increase the limit to $50.  The vote was split with one abstention (Lim), and did not pass.

b. Creating CUNY-wide weeding and retention policy – White led a short discussion on LGCC recent efforts/presentations on weeding and inquired about the usefulness of a CUNY libraries-wide policy.  The group indicated that a “guidelines” effort could well augment local and coordinating collection development efforts.


c. Schlesinger suggested that CCL invite Vice Chancellor for Research, McKlosky to April meeting to discuss scholarly communication, compliance-related data management issues, and training and professional development for faculty at-large.

Meeting adjourned 12:05 p.m.


Respectfully submitted, 

M. Miller 04/03/18
